
STAFF REPORT 
 
DATE:  September 29, 2015       
 
RE: 2500 N. Roosevelt Blvd (permit application # T15-7604) 
 
FROM:   Karen DeMaria, City of Key West Urban Forestry Manager  
 
An application was received for the removal of (1) Green Buttonwood 
tree.  A site inspection was done on September 24, 2015 and documented 
the following: 
 

Tree Species: Green Buttonwood (Conocarpus erectus)                    

 



 



 
 

 



 



Diameter: 16.5”  
Location: 70% (present location is a parking lot tree planter)     
Species:  100% (on protected tree list)  
Condition: 50% (fair-canopy of tree not maintained, improper branch 
structure in canopy)  
Total Average Value = 73%  
Value x Diameter = 12 replacement caliper inches 
 
Property is being redeveloped from a Checkers to a Starbucks. This 
tree was originally on the landscape plan to remain but during 
construction it was realized that the parking spaces are not up to 
code and therefore, have to be redesigned.  The development plan 
requires a certain amount of parking for this project, therefore, the 
tree must be removed in order to widen the parking spaces.  
 
There is an existing tree removal permit for the property requiring 
10.5 caliper inches of dicot trees incorporated into the landscape 
plan and planted on the property.  The previously approved 
landscape plan includes 19 caliper inches of dicot trees. This permit 
application, if approved, will require a minor modification to the 
landscape plan to include an additional 3.5 caliper inches of dicot 
trees be planted on the property and incorporated into an update, 
modified landscape plan. 
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